
      

 

School Council Meeting Minutes Summer Term 2019  

Date: 11.7.19 
Mrs Luebcke and Class Representatives: 
 
Year 1: Harry and Evie 
 
Year 2: Emily and Lucas 
 
Year 3: Eva, Eleanor and Luca 
 
Year 4: Lyra and Cassidy 
 
Year 5: Sam H and Rose 
 
Year 6: Trinity, Tyler and Mia 

Agenda: 
Charity news 

• Mrs Luebcke discussed that the school has raised over £800 for the charity – Cancer Research this 
year. During the year, money was also raised for the following charities too: 

• The School Council were told that this is the time of year we usually start to think of a new charity for 
the year ahead and we ask the school for their ideas and votes.  

• Some School Councillors suggested that we could perhaps have one big charity and one small and 
more local charity for the coming year.  

• One school Councillor asked if we could perhaps find out why the Year 6 Cookie project ended and 
whether this could happen again.  

• As the NASS cake sale raised just over £200, pupils wondered whether we should perhaps consider 
having regular cake sales outside school. Perhaps every month a different year group of pupils could 
ask their parents to help bake cakes and biscuits for the cake sale?  

• Mrs Luebcke asked pupils what their thoughts were on the type of events they would enjoy taking 
part in and which they think might be good fundraisers.  Pupils suggested the following ideas: 

 
1. Sports events to raise money with pupils all receiving a medal for taking part.  
2. Sponsored read 
3. Sponsored cycle. 
4. Sponsored run.  
5. Sponsored silence. 
6. Penalty shoot out. 
7. Tennis. 
8. Skipathon. 
9. Bingo  
10. Cross country run. 
11. Could hire trampolines and allow classes to take turns in using.  

 

• Mrs Luebcke finished the meeting by asking for the help of School Council members in asking their 
classmates to vote for the charity for the year ahead.  Mrs Luebcke has prepared a list of charities 
linked to our four curriculum drivers.  Pupils can use this to vote and they can either vote for a charity 
on the list or can add a charity to the list.  

 



A.O.B: 

• Eleanor and Millie asked whether they could please start a Reading Club where they would read with 
younger pupils in school and help them with their reading. Mrs Luebcke to ask Mrs Seward and Mrs 
How about this.  

Actions:  
 

• Mrs Luebcke to ask Mrs Seward and Mrs How about the Reading Club idea from Eleanor and Millie.  
• Mrs Luebcke to ask School Councillors to speak to their classes about the charity for the new 

academic year.  Pupils to vote for the charity and Mrs Luebcke can announce the total raised this year 
and the new charity at the beginning of the new academic year.  
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